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From Tumuaki Cath Knell 
Mā te korero, ka mohio, mā te mohio, ka marama, mā te marama, ka 
matau, mā te matau, ka ora 

Through discussion comes awareness, through awareness comes 
understanding, through understanding comes knowledge, through 
knowledge comes wellbeing 

Kia ora koutou 

Awards Ceremonies 

We have reached the time of the year where we acknowledge and 
celebrate our students’ many and varied achievements at our awards 
ceremonies. This first of these was our Festival Awards Evening on 
Thursday 20 October. One of the changes made during COVID has been 
the addition of ‘live streaming’ and ‘recording’ options. Speaking with 
whānau after the presentations it was so validating to hear that family 
members, including those currently overseas, had watched live and 
were able to join in the celebrations. Special thanks to New Era and 
Countdown for their sponsorship of this event. The next awards 
ceremony will be Senior Prizegiving on Tuesday 1 November.  

Leaky Buildings 

You will be aware that a number of our school buildings have been 
affected by watertightness issues and that new buildings will be 
constructed over the next few years to replace B Block and the Admin 
building. Unfortunately remedial work is required to keep the 
Administration building functioning until it is scheduled to be 
demolished and rebuilt. While this work is underway, staff have been 
relocated to other parts of the school. Reception, Accounts and our 
Attendance Officer can now be accessed from the entrance off the Hall 
foyer while Deans and the Senior Leadership Team are temporarily 
operating from the Library. We look forward to being able to provide 
an update on the construction of the new 30 teaching space building in 
our next NewsLink. 

Whaea Brenda Rawiri-Tata 

It was with great sadness that we heard of the passing of our Kapa Haka 
tutor, Whaea Brenda Rawiri-Tata. A tribute to Whaea Brenda follows. 

Noho haumaru, stay safe and well 

Cath Knell  Tumuaki | Principal 

 

N E W S L E T T E R  N o .  1   |   1 1  J A N U A R Y  
 

I N  T H I S  I S S U E  

• Principal’s Message 
• Festival Awards Evening 
• Whaea Brenda Rawiri-Tata 

Tribute 
• School Board Student 

Representative Results 
• NZQA External Exams Info 
• Careers Opportunities 
• Wā Hono Presentations 
• 10COM Market Day 
• Junior Speech Competition 
• UoA Whakapiki Ake 
• Auckland Zonta Award 
• National Student SCHOGM 
• NZBT Joint Winner 
• Dream Big Conference 
• Rise Global Winner 
• NZOI Summer Camp 
• World Robotics Olympiad 
• Mental Health Awareness 

Week Activities 
• NZAMT Senior Maths Comp 
• German Language Speaking 

Competition 
• International Youth Silent 

Film Festival Finalist 
• NZ Nationals Artistic 

Swimming 
• U18 Girls League Nationals 
• Curling 
• Basketball Hoop Sponsorship 
• Sports Scene 
• Host Families for 2023 
• Uniform Shop 
• Study Skills Website QR Link 
• Jobs @ Lynfield 

 N E W S L E T T E R  1 6  |  2 1  O C T O B E R  2 0 2 2  



Lynfield College NewsLink No. 16  |  21 October 2022 

Festival Awards Evening 
On Thursday 20 October, we held our annual 
Lynfield College Senior Festival Awards Evening 
celebrating student success in sports, the arts and 
cultural activities.  

It was wonderful to be able to host a live 
prizegiving again, while simultaneously live-
streaming the event to enable all our students and 
their families to join us in looking back on what our 
students were able to achieve in 2022.  

We would like to thank everyone who has 
supported our students’ 
sports, arts and cultural 
activities this year. 

We are very appreciative 
of the sponsorship we 
received from 
Countdown Lynfield and 
New Era Technology for 
their livestreaming 
production. 

Congratulations to all 
our award winners. 

 Outstanding Sporting Performance Equal  Kevin Zhang  Year 12 Sportswoman of the Year  Rina Maka 

 Outstanding Sporting Performance Equal  Mia Powell  Year 12 Sportsman of the Year  Caleb Young 

 Arts and Culture Scholarship  Carey Chen  Year 11 Sportswoman of the Year  Fiona Siaopo 

 College Sports Scholarship  Divyanshi Chauhan  Year 11 Sportsman of the Year  Kevin Zhang 

 Year 13 Musician of the Year Equal  Carey Chen  Sports Team of the Year  Squash Open A Team 

 Year 13 Musician of the Year Equal  Jack Harken  Runner Up Sports Team of the Year  Football 1st XI Girls 

 Year 12 Musician of the Year  Caleb Young  Team of the Year  VEX Robotics World  
 Championships Team 

 Year 11 Musician of the Year  Daisy Chen  Cultural Ambassador Award  Raithe Savieti 

 Jazz Musician of the Year  Glen Fetuani  Kapa Haka Leadership Award  Hunter Savieti 

   Winning House  Faumuina House 

   Staff Award  Neil Waddington 

Our livestreamed Festival Awards Evening can be watched at the following link: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yW_KL3wuTN4 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Stanley Long 
Dux Ludorum: 

Glen Fetuani 
Dux Artium

Summer van Gelder 
Dux Ludorum: Girls 

Jamie Hall 
Runner up Equal 

Dux Ludorum: 
 

Carey Chen 
Runner up Dux 

Artium 
 

Eric Nanai 
Runner up Equal 

Dux Ludorum: 
 

Percy Maka 
Runner up Equal 

Dux Ludorum: 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yW_KL3wuTN4
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Whaea Brenda Rawiri-Tata 
It was with great sadness that we heard of the passing of our Kapa Haka tutor, Whaea Brenda Rawiri-Tata. Te Whānau 
o Te Kaareti o Pukewiwi would like to acknowledge our Kapa haka tutor Whaea Brenda Rawiri-Tata who passed away 
this week. Whaea Brenda has been a part of the Lynfield whānau for over a decade. She was a dedicated and strong 
woman of mana. We are all grateful for the matauranga, manaaki and whanaungatanga she demonstrated towards us, 
and will miss seeing her at lunch and afterschool practices. We send aroha to Matua Tu Tata and their whānau.  
Ma wai ra e taurima 
Toku whare tupuna Te Ringa Awhina 
Ma te oriori o toku reo 
Toku oho, toku maurea 
Ma te mirimiri romiromi o toku ate i te ata i te po 
Ka puare mai te wairua, ka puare mai te tika me te pono, ka tiaho mai te pou tokomanawa 
O toku whare e 
O toku marae e 
O toku iwi e. 

School Board Student Representative Results 2022 

SURNAME FIRST NAME FORM CLASS YEAR LEVEL HOUSE VOTES 

Savaram HEMANI 11CHN 11 Faumuina 18 

Wadhwania NUHA 11HSB 11 Lewis 30 

Kumar NEEL 12KMJ 12 Zoricich 200 

Huang EVAN 11JPR 11 Lewis 43 

Kaur KIRAT 11STA 11 Bray 10 

Kwon SCARLET 11PSD 11 Reid 24 

Qureshi ZARA 11WLT 11 Zoricich 38 

I therefore declare Neel Kumar duly elected. 

Neil Waddington, Returning Officer, Student Board Representative Election 2022  

Key Information for NZQA External Exams 2022 
Admission Slips were distributed on Friday 21 October, during Hui Mai. Students who were not present at school on 
Friday will be able to pick up their admission slip from Deputy Principal Sandy Harris. 

NCEA INFORMATION ASSEMBLIES  
Our Exam Centre Manager, Mrs Walbran and Ms Harris will go through all vital information to students during 
assemblies on Thursday 27 October. It is essential that all students attend these assemblies. These will run for the last 
30 minutes of the following periods: Period 2 - Year 12  | Period 4 - Year 13  |  Period 6 - Year 11 

If you have any issues about the external exams, please contact Deputy Principal Sandy Harris: 
saharris@lynfield.school.nz 

NZQA RESOURCES 
The following are links to NZQA resources that will be useful for the upcoming external exams. 

NCEA Exam timetable 
https://www.nzqa.govt.nz/assets/qualifications-and-standards/qualifications/ncea/exams-and-portfolios/2022-
Exam-Timetable.pdf 
 

 

mailto:saharris@lynfield.school.nz
https://www.nzqa.govt.nz/assets/qualifications-and-standards/qualifications/ncea/exams-and-portfolios/2022-Exam-Timetable.pdf
https://www.nzqa.govt.nz/assets/qualifications-and-standards/qualifications/ncea/exams-and-portfolios/2022-Exam-Timetable.pdf
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Candidate Information Sheets 
These general information booklets were provided to all Senior students earlier in the year.  
https://www.nzqa.govt.nz/assets/Uploads/2021-March-Candidate-Information-Sheet-V5-Final.pdf 
Student information about NCEA, Scholarship and subject information 
https://www.nzqa.govt.nz/ncea/subjects/  

NZQA login - where to access the Digital Exam and all results when they are released in January 
https://www.nzqa.govt.nz/login/  

Student Exam Hub – information about preparing for your exam, Digital exams, your results 
https://www.nzqa.govt.nz/ncea/ncea/ 

Studyit 
https://studyit.govt.nz/ 
Join to discuss achievement standards, and general study and exam advice for NCEA Science, Maths and English with 
other students and teachers. 

PLEASE NOTE:  
Pre-approval Derived Grade applications for National Representation close on 4 November 2022. 

Enrolment 2023 
Online enrolment for all in-zone students wishing to start in 2023 is NOW OPEN! 
More detailed enrolment information for 2023 is on our website www.lynfield.school.nz/Enrolment 

Careers Opportunities 
Tertiary Future Students teams are busy helping students with course planning, admission, and course enrolment. 
Contact the institution of your choice or Wendy Keir for details if you need support with your applications: 
wkeir@lynfield.school.nz 

UPDATES 
Studying Health Science or Biomedical Science next year? 
MoneyHub has published a detailed guide for Year 13 students planning to study Health Science or Biomedical Science 
at Otago or Auckland University. Our detailed guide has been prepared by two top-performing 4th year Auckland 
Medical School students and is the first of its kind in New Zealand: https://www.moneyhub.co.nz/tips-for-studying-
biomed-and-health-science.html 

University of Auckland free Summer Programmes  
Apply now to commence early January-February 2023. These programmes are designed to help ease your transition 
into University life and set you up for success in first semester. Unibound for Pacific students, Toia ki Waipapa for Maori 
students, Summer Start for domestic and international students. 
https://www.auckland.ac.nz/en/study/study-options/undergraduate-study-options/preparation-and-foundation-
programmes/kokiri-raumati-summer-programmes.html 

Kia Ita and Kickstart programmes are open for application for Maori and Pasifika school leavers 
intending to study at University of Otago. 
Details for Kia Ita: https://www.otago.ac.nz/maori/students/kia-ita/ Main contact: Tama Walker (Māori Centre)  
Details for Kickstart https://www.otago.ac.nz/pacific-at-otago/kickstart101/  
Main contacts: Tameti Teweti and Scotty Opetaia (Pacific Centre) 

Apprenticeships in the electrical industry-Want to know more? 
Visit https://www.etco.co.nz/become-an-etco-apprentice October Newsletter Click here to Read 

Competenz: Ready for a trade career?  
Competenz can help get students started with apprenticeships in 37 different industries. For more information, click here. 

SCHOLARSHIPS 
Site Safe Scholarship Applications are OPEN! This year, six categories are up for grabs to encourage participation in 
health and safety in construction across a broad demographic. Entries are now open and close on October 31. 
www.sightsafe.org.nz 

https://www.nzqa.govt.nz/assets/Uploads/2021-March-Candidate-Information-Sheet-V5-Final.pdf
https://www.nzqa.govt.nz/ncea/subjects/
https://www.nzqa.govt.nz/login/
https://www.nzqa.govt.nz/ncea/ncea/
https://studyit.govt.nz/
http://www.lynfield.school.nz/Enrolment
mailto:wkeir@lynfield.school.nz
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__moneyhub.us18.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D4f800e30216ca638abfe3a711-26id-3D3bfce06f25-26e-3De5b225409e&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=dWJo3e2o9-RoPYE5FBMkVQOBOoJ8Ae2p_CZ67d_8GlU&m=Hoq3jvPJif55JF84HGRr71MZ3nvKovyfbAHeMi6oxDLOpc8_IIslzMwDiByc4244&s=Tcl-rwqtooWCAimizYcpqnKS1izMvWdclWGZ0eq0Rvw&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__moneyhub.us18.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D4f800e30216ca638abfe3a711-26id-3D3bfce06f25-26e-3De5b225409e&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=dWJo3e2o9-RoPYE5FBMkVQOBOoJ8Ae2p_CZ67d_8GlU&m=Hoq3jvPJif55JF84HGRr71MZ3nvKovyfbAHeMi6oxDLOpc8_IIslzMwDiByc4244&s=Tcl-rwqtooWCAimizYcpqnKS1izMvWdclWGZ0eq0Rvw&e=
https://www.auckland.ac.nz/en/study/study-options/undergraduate-study-options/preparation-and-foundation-programmes/kokiri-raumati-summer-programmes.html
https://www.auckland.ac.nz/en/study/study-options/undergraduate-study-options/preparation-and-foundation-programmes/kokiri-raumati-summer-programmes.html
https://www.otago.ac.nz/pacific-at-otago/kickstart101/
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.etco.co.nz_become-2Dan-2Detco-2Dapprentice&d=DwMGaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=7DrsagjthIlZg6DYasIc40ZS7BCsktvRAXn6GcwtNHY&m=swn6a69WpMvggbcGa15O8Udaz4JMWSXZl_MgfiAvyo_-Kh6nSfijTotVX2DusbXV&s=NT4dg5SrRl2mxqJFSpVDwLwQ_lC1Tcw738VjpBMw95Y&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__mcusercontent.com_610cd53adc83c8e31d28c9d13_files_e2822e16-2Db848-2Dfc29-2D65c1-2D48b476bfb409_Schools-5FNewsletter-5FOct-5F2022-5F-5FPRINT-5F1-5Fcompressed.pdf&d=DwMGaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=7DrsagjthIlZg6DYasIc40ZS7BCsktvRAXn6GcwtNHY&m=swn6a69WpMvggbcGa15O8Udaz4JMWSXZl_MgfiAvyo_-Kh6nSfijTotVX2DusbXV&s=viBIcx_AM-iMkeU0ItuT_T73Tbd2xZLzgf68pzcwFtg&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__competenz.us2.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D5073a6fc8d43b58fe497f9883-26id-3D1ec4db5816-26e-3D4c810c91bd&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=dWJo3e2o9-RoPYE5FBMkVQOBOoJ8Ae2p_CZ67d_8GlU&m=U8uk6FJh-edJVv304FhaPd9dvZ2zTTR3G8toM4upzRkJvtEDFwOL5MFTE-GOaZWh&s=Zc9-PieCOz0V6AhtJTuIV_sBp705gpfDKqTFgugJ6Fw&e=
http://www.sightsafe.org.nz/
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Crown Institute of Studies Scholarship. Enrolments are open for the 31 January 2023 intake. If you are thinking of 
leaving school and would like to study with Crown, please contact Wendy Keir in Student Services prior to 14 November, 
as Lynfield students have a Scholarship opportunity. 

OPEN DAYS 
Whitecliffe Auckland City Campus Open Day: Saturday 26 November 2022, 10.00 am – 2:00 pm, 67 Symonds Street, 
Auckland. Everyone welcome. Register for FREE: Whitecliffe Open Day 2022 

Crown Institute of Studies Open Day: Friday October https://crown.ac.nz/contact-us/ 

The New Zealand Army Defence Experience Day (DED) focusing on Trades: 18 November 2022, Time: 10.00 – 14.00 
Location: Papakura Military Camp, Auckland (you need to make your own way there and back). This experience will 
expose attendees to life on a military base and a visit to the units and trades within Papakura Military Camp. DED will 
cover the following trades: Armourer, Automotive Technician, Combat Driver, Caterer, SAS, Physical Training Instructor, 
Chaplain. Registration is essential, please contact Wendy Keir in Student Services for application link. 

The Royal New Zealand Air Force: RNZAF Whenuapai Base visits are run on the first Thursday of every month. They run 
from approx. 1230h - 1530h and are all conducted by way of a walking tour. See Wendy Keir for registration details. 

The Royal NZ Navy are calling for nominations for a Navy Defence Experience Day (DED) at Devonport Naval Base on 16 
November 2022, focussing on a career in the Navy as a Warfare Officer. Contact Wendy Keir for registration details. 

Are you looking for that job that will give you a step up into industry? Or maybe an apprenticeship? 
Or a GAP year job? Check out job posts on Schoology or jobs posted up in Careers Services. 

Opportunity to get your Learner Licence funded by the Ministry of Social Development: 
Dates: Monday – Wednesday 7 – 9 November 2022 (Students must not have any exams on these days) 
Times: 9.00 am – 3.00 pm (Monday – Tuesday), staggered testing times (Wednesday) 
Venue: Auckland Business Chamber, 33 Lambie Drive, Manukau Supa Centre 
Snacks and Lunch provided. See Esther Harvey, Gateway Coordinator, at Student Services 

Wā hono: Innovation and Invention 
The last week of Term 3 saw Year 9 and 10 students bring 
their learning about Innovation and Invention together. 
Students were issued with a series of problems and 
issues, ranging from easing congestion at the school gates 
to designing a satellite mission. By working collabor-
tively, they had to come up with an innovative solution 
and present it to their peers. 

Some of the creativity and critical thinking shown by the 
students was impressive, and many of them enjoyed 
explaining their solutions and the thinking behind it to others. All the projects were voted on by students and staff, and 
the best projects were displayed in the Hall on the last afternoon of term. 

Wā hono is an important part of our curriculum as it develops different types of learning for students beyond what they 
learn in separate subjects, and it’s a wonderful opportunity to practise self-management and collaborative skills. 
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https://crown.ac.nz/contact-us/
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Year 10 Commerce Market Day 
10COM Market Day was back at Lynfield College after a few years since the pandemic began. The Enterprise Studies 
unit is definitely the highlight of the Year 10 Commerce course. Students learn about running a business – from 
developing a product idea and discovering their roles as CEO, Marketing Manager, Finance Manager, Operations 
Manager and Communications Manager to carrying out market research, identifying their target market, making a 
budget, finding suppliers and completing a business plan! There were some high quality products on display with some 
businesses selling out their stock before the end of lunchtime. These young entrepreneurs have had a fun learning 
experience, developing their teamwork, innovation and problem solving skills along the way. 

Junior Speech Competition 
Topics ranging from gender inequality, over-thinking and allergies to being the youngest child, change and how success 
is an unrealistic concept were presented at the annual Junior Speech Competition, held on Thursday October 20th. 

Year 9 and 10 students presented to an audience and panel of judges. The consideration, care and compassion put into 
the planning and practise of their speeches and spoken words was at a high standard. It is always an absolute highlight 
seeing the topics which are at the forefront of our junior students’ minds. 

Thanks to our judges, Deputy Principal Sharyn Hunt, Academic Captain Eesha Mahimkar and Cultural Captain Leigh Hine 
for bringing their expertise on the day. They had the tough job of deciding who from Year 9 and 10 would be recognised 
for their effort and skill. 

The following students placed first and second in 
each year. First place recipients will be 
acknowledged and celebrated at the end of year 
prizegiving. Thanks to everyone who spoke on 
the day. 

YEAR 9 

1st | Eliza Shaikh: Gender Inequality 
2nd | Aashna Puri: Change 

YEAR 10 

1st  | Brianna Stuart: Women’s Rights 

2nd | Deveshi Arora and Ivy Inamke: 
           Overthinking (The Deep End) 
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Hui-ā-kura: Early Exposure School visit 
In September we hosted Liz Peretira, Te Whatumanawa Ngatai Tangirua and Kanewa Stokes from Whakapiki Ake, a 
Māori student recruitment project initiated by University of Auckland’s Faculty of Medical Science. They workshopped 
with 32 of our Year 10 and 11 rangatahi Māori, encouraging them to think about their futures and their subject choices, 
in order that career options are not limited in later years when they leave school. Our students enjoyed the activities 
and the kaupapa, being able to express their own aspirations and hear about other Māori success stories in higher 
education. For more information about the project and events that are coming up later in the year, their website 
is https://www.whakapikiake.com/ 

Vishwa Jayswal, Auckland Zonta Award 
Congratulations to Year 13 student, Vishwa Jayswal!  

Vishwa has consistently shown her dedication and diligence in all 
aspects of her school life. She is an excellent role model for those 
around her and frequently demonstrates manaakitanga. Vishwa’s 
wonderful character has been noted by Zonta Auckland and from a 
number of very high calibre applicants and she was chosen to receive 
the Young Women in Public Affairs Award. This award recognises 
young women for their commitment to volunteerism, leadership 
achievements and dedication to empowering women worldwide.  

Vishwa was presented with her award at a special dinner function organised by Zonta on Monday 17 October where 
she was also one of the featured speakers. 

After having received this regional award, Vishwa is now a candidate for the Zonta New Zealand Award. If she is 
successful at this level, Zonta International will then be made aware of her. Zonta International overall have supported 
young women (across 60 countries), pursuing education and careers in the traditionally male-dominated fields of 
aerospace sciences and engineering, business and business management and public affairs. Overall, the judges were 
extremely impressed with Vishwa and believe she has a very promising future ahead. Well done Vishwa! 

https://www.whakapikiake.com/
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National Student SCHOGM 2022 from Jessie Chen and Oliver Pracey 
We were truly honoured to have attended the Commonwealth Youth annual flagship event, the Student 
Commonwealth Heads of Government Meeting (SCHOGM) 2022 in the last week of Term 3. As delegates representing 
Brunei Darrusalum, we embodied foreign perspectives in debates and plenary discussions of global importance.  

We practised suspending our judgements to understand the country’s thoughts, motives, and emotions towards topics 
like climate change, trade and migration and the Ukraine response. It was an incredibly eye-opening learning experience 
and we thoroughly enjoyed building connections and collaborating with like-minded peers and leading professionals in 
the field.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jessie Chen, Joint Winner of the NZBT 
Congratulations to Jessie Chen, Joint Winner of the New Zealand Biology Tournament (NZBT), with an an outstanding 
45/60 score which tied her for the highest in the competition. 

The NZBT is a challenging competition founded by a group of New Zealand secondary school students that provides an 
opportunity for secondary school students in New Zealand to demonstrate their excellence in Biology. It hopes to bring 
aspiring young biologists into the limelight to recognise and reward their achievements. 

The competition took place afterschool on the Wednesday 28 September and consisted of a 60-question multiple-choice 
exam completed over the course of 60 minutes. The exam challenges secondary school students with questions derived 
from the NCEA, IB, and Cambridge syllabuses to ensure fairness to all students regardless of curriculum. 

Dream Big Conference from Vishwa Jayswal and Jessie Chen 
On Wednesday 12 October, we had the incredible 
opportunity to attend the Dream Big conference held by 
On Being Bold at the Fonterra building. Year 13 girls from 
around New Zealand gathered to hear from women in 
prestigious leadership positions.  

With the privilege of 
Prime Minister Jacinda 
Arden in attendance, 
the day captivated our 
attention.  

These women inspired 
and empowered us 
with their passionate career and personal stories. They highlighted their 
determination and perseverance in the face of inequality to get to where they are 
today. It was truly an honour to attend such a once-in-a-lifetime opportunity! 
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Congratulations to Evan Huang 
RISE GLOBAL WINNER SELECTION 
Congratulations to Evan Huang, who is one of the 100 Rise Global Winners and 
the first student from New Zealand to win this prestigious award. 
https://www.risefortheworld.org/global-winners/ 

Schmidt Futures, in partnership with the Rhodes Trust, announced the second 
cohort of 100 Rise Global Winners on September 22, 2022. About 13,000 people 
from over 170 countries applied for the Rise program this year. The 100 winners 
represent 47 different nationalities.  

OLYMPIAD IN INFORMATICS 
Evan Huang has been selected to attend the 2023 New Zealand Olympiad in 
Informatics (NZOI) Summer Camp, which will be held at the University of 
Canterbury, Christchurch in January. 

Evan placed 19th in the 2022 New Zealand Informatics Competition (NZIC) 
Overall. 

2022 Overall Rankings 

The top 30 students who compete in the NZIC may be invited to New Zealand 
informatics camp. The primary purpose of the camp is to train students towards 
representing New Zealand in the International Olympiad in Informatics (IOI). 

World Robotics Olympiad – first time held in New Zealand 
Congratulations to Evan Huang and Daisy Chen who won the 2nd Prize 
of the Future Innovators Junior Category of the New Zealand Finals of 
the 2022 World Robotics Olympiad. https://wro.org.nz/2022results/. 
The WRO® theme for 2022 is My Robot My Friend.  

The combination of robotics and artificial intelligence can change 
the world and especially the environment of humans. The season 
challenges are connected to the ways that robots can help humans. 
https://wro-association.org/competition/2022-season/.  

Thanks to Lynfield Robotics Club coaches Craig Yearbury  
Land Doug Bryan for their support. 

International Youth Silent Film Festival (IYSFF) 
Year 10 student, Emma Wagner, is part of a filmmaking team that is one of the Top 10 
finalists in the 2022 NZ Regionals competition of the International Youth Silent Film Festival 
(IYSFF). Emma has also been nominated for two craft awards for Best Cinematography and 
Best Editing.  

While success in this competition is nothing new for Emma, who has placed in the Top 10 
each of the past three years, this will be the first time she will experience the full ‘red carpet 
experience’ at the 2022 NZ Awards Final Ceremony. We wish Emma, and her fellow 
filmmakers, all the best for the big night.  

2022 NZAMT Senior Maths Competition 
Congratulations to Daisy Chen (Y11), Evan Huang (Y11) and Akhil Mathur (Y12) who were awarded Merit Certificates 
in the NZAMT Senior Maths competition. Many thanks to Francis Cheung for his support in organising their 
participation. 
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https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__docs.google.com_spreadsheets_d_e_2PACX-2D1vR4Vk9EJgkwSMNY1408HYRmVxAEsTA8c7-5Flm-5F3oSyKi8M38TD-5FA01IFJcX48fkGuQg3JSObZElAPNoz_pubhtml&d=DwMGaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=DlwPZRet6HpgWPzxqD1mlgEJeYqwBWK0rOlUbtKQ1is&m=jI_Rqw87peYGjsbJg6C61FPICLzd2_FN7PSE28_ghTJMyPHXQ6FeEoAo_KPd6TMB&s=m33ddaNAFVvmlLJF02qM41X0Q2hTddRyGh-QRNJbpwI&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__wro.org.nz_2022results_&d=DwMGaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=SaNsiQBjKJ_bIdTW1vNQRjicfTooAAEjJHZ_4uGdpsc&m=Rkmin1gTxVqvDrHCWNrAwZ1erLX-sWAmNqK1sq5A_2F5RP_d1wLi3h3wieiV0X2C&s=hC8OznInn6mmJhAoSTr8UKNlGObY2B-v6LzmZ60e8LA&e=
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Mental Health Awareness Week Activities, Week 10 Term 3 
Safe Schools Green Ribbons, Posters/QR Codes 
As a part of raising awareness for mental health week, safe schools gathered together to make hundreds of tiny little 
green ribbons which we gave out to students on Tuesday and Wednesday mornings. Students pinned these ribbons to  
their shirts to show their support for Mental Health Week. Safe Schools also put up QR codes around the school, on 
Schoology and on the schools Instagram. The QR codes took students to a link tree which displayed helpful resources, 
counsellors emails, tips to help with their mental health and wellbeing and helplines.  

Sports and House Captains, House Quiz 
On Thursday 29 September, the sports and house captains held their annual House Quiz. Each house had two teams, 
one junior and one senior team of ten people each. The quiz consisted of ten rounds with topics such as guessing the 
logo, music, art, sports, movies, songs etc. The House Quiz is one of the more popular house competitions which rallied 
lots of students and teachers together to come and compete 
for their houses, and earn house points. The winning house 
was Fatialofa. 

House Captains, Lunchtime Stalls  
and Non-Uniform Day  
Mental Health Week was about spreading positivity and 
ending the term on a good note. The house captains put in a 
lot of time, effort and hard work to arrange game stalls for 
our students during lunchtime on Wednesday 28 September. 
Students enjoyed the unique games and a big thank you to 
the sports office for donating a soccer ball and volleyball! 

Health Classes: Jump Jam and Presentations 
On Thursday 29 September we hosted a glow in the dark jump 
jam lunch for mental health awareness week. Students were 
able to come into the hall, grab a glowstick, and let loose as 
they danced to jump jam songs with their friends. 

German Language Speaking Competition 2022 
On the evening of Thursday 29 September the Auckland Goethe Society Speaking Competition Prizegiving was held at 
the University of Auckland. We had a group of students attending and receiving their certificates and prizes. 
Congratulations to Zara Qureshi, Nishikaa Thakkar and Omisha Mogre as well as Miyu Okuwaki and Rocco Gough. 
What a fantastic achievement! Wunderbar!  
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Curling 
Another successful season of curling was 
completed at the end of Term 3. We had 
three teams compete in the Auckland 
Secondary Schools curling competition. 
The Lynfield Whales team of Tammy Bi, 
Silvia Kim, Charlotte Lai, Mei Matsuki 
and Kareena Nand won the girls 
competition, and the Lynfield Curling 
Fries team of Carey Chen, Evan Huang, 
Stanley Long, Issy Mason and Oliver 
Pracy won the Matthews Cup for the 
Open Mixed grade.  

William Day was also runner up in the Spirit of Curling award, as voted by all the students in the competition. 

We were well supported this year by parents who braved the cold every week, and as usual, the Lynfield teams played 
with excellent spirit and commitment. 

Congratulations go to William Day and Austin Lamb who have made the Auckland Youth development squad. This 
squad aims to develop a high performing youth women's team and men’s team that will be competitive at national-
level championships and be strong candidates for national representation. 

Learning Support Basketball Hoop 
The Learning Support Department students now have a new basketball hoop, thanks to the generous sponsorship of 
CBD Energy Ltd, Z Hillsborough. The hoop assembly was conducted with great anticipation and excitement, and Teacher 
Aide Paul de Pont had many helping hands on site. 
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Sports Scene 
TEAM TALK 
Volleyball 
The junior boys team had their first game last night and had very comfortable wins in both games. Great way to start 
the season! 

Cricket 
The 1st XI have started their Term 4 season and the Junior Boys team will have their first game next weekend. Watch 
this space. 

Uniform Return 
Please return all sports uniforms to the Sports Office as soon as possible unless they are currently being used for junior 
cricket or volleyball. When the uniform is returned the uniform bond will be refunded to your nominated bank account, 
as per the letter your son/daughter brought home at the beginning of the season. 

Can you or anyone you know help in any way with sport in 2023? 
This year we have had to restrict the number of teams in some sports because we simply could not find coaches to cater 
for all our students wanting to play sport. This definitely is NOT in line with our policy of providing quality sporting 
opportunities to all. 

We urgently need coaches and facilitators/managers for our Term 1, 2023 summer sports teams especially cricket and 
volleyball coaches and dragon boating sweeps/coaches. To facilitate a team you need NO knowledge of the sport. The 
role could involve communicating with the coach to help them as needed with organisational tasks but more likely your 
help with organising transport (eg sorting our carpooling) and possibly providing transport would be greatly appreciated. 

We are currently recruiting coaches and facilitators for our 2023 winter sports too. Here the need is for coaches in 
basketball, netball, hockey and boys football. 

Every team must have a coach and facilitator/manager. If you, or anyone you know, is interested in helping in any way 
by becoming a part of the Lynfield Sport team, please contact the Sports Office: 

09 627 0600 ext 595 sport@lynfield.school.nz  

Remember, to be a team manager/facilitator, no knowledge of the sport is needed. It is simply a communication role.  

Recycling sports gear 
We are starting a Sports Equipment Recycling Depot at the Sports Office. This is for any sports gear in good, useable 
condition, your child may have grown out of or simply have no need for any longer. Items such as 2nd hand sports shoes, 
shin pads, cricket pads, cricket bats, hockey sticks, etc. If you are able to donate any of these things, you will be helping 
another family to get or keep their children in sport. Remember this gear MUST be in GOOD condition and able to be 
used for at least 1 full season. 

INDIVIDUAL HONOURS 
Congratulations to the following students who have excelled in their chosen sports: 

Summer van Gelder (Y13) 
Summer has been named in NZ Warriors U18 team for the World 7s competition later this year to be played at 
Pakuranga Rugby Club. Summer’s team Akarana won the NZRL National Youth 18 Girls. She was named in the 
tournament team plus MVP for the final, and selected in the U18 NZ team.  

Marie Fruean (Y13) 
Marie has had a successful year playing League. She was a member of Auckland Red which won the Plate in the NZRL 
U18 National Nines. On Matariki weekend she represented Te Mahurehure Marae In NZMRL U18 GIRLS and they won 
tournament In August she was selected to play for NORTHS in ARL U18 Girls Region of Origin Competition. In October 
school holidays she represented Akarana, the winning team in the in NZRL National U18 Girls Youth Tournament. Marie 
has now been named in the NZSS League team that will play the NZ U18 team this weekend. 
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Josie Wells (Y13) 
Josie competed at the NZ Nationals Artistic Swimming Competition held at Splash Palace, Invercargill at the beginning 
of this month. Her Junior Free team won their competition while her Junior Tech and Open Combo teams placed second. 

Caleb Young (Y12)  
Caleb competed at the NZSS Diving Competition held at Westwave and came away with Bronze in both Springboard and 
the Platform Senior Boys events. It also meant that Lynfield placed 10th out of 25 schools represented, even with only 
one competitor!  

If your son and/or daughter has achieved representative status (Auckland or NZ) or has competed in such events the 
Sports Office would very much like to hear about this. Please either ask them to bring proof of the team they made/ 
level they achieved (e.g. certificate, letter of selection, etc) so we have the exact wording of their achievement, or 
email these details to fwalbran@lynfield.school.nz  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Whaea Jennifer Leauga, Summer van Gelder,  
Marie Fruean and Whaea TJ Bell 

Josie Wells in Action 
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Lynfield College Uniform Shop 
Stationery Purchases 
It is now possible to purchase stationery online. Online 
stationery orders will be packaged ready for you to 
collect during our opening hours: 
Monday to Thursday:  
10.00 am – 12.00 pm | 12.30 pm – 1.30 pm 
Friday: 8.00 am – 11.30 am 
Students can come in their interval and lunch breaks and 
before school on Fridays. 

2023 Stationery Lists 
Year level stationery lists for 2023 will be available on our 
website from Monday 21 November 2022. This is a 
convenient way of ordering student stationery, and our 
prices are very competitive. Your online orders will be 
packaged and ready for collection at the uniform shop. 

New Student Uniform Fittings 
Fitting times for new students in 2023 are available on 
the following dates: 

Saturday 14 January: 10.00 am – 3.00  pm  
and Saturday 21 January 10.00 am – 3.00 pm. 
Monday 23 – Friday 27 January: 10.00 am – 5.00 pm  
(Thursday 26 January open until 6.00 pm) 
Tuesday 31 January – Friday 3 February: 10.00 am – 2.00 pm 

Bookings can be made on our website or at this link: 
https://outlook.office365.com/owa/calendar/UniformShopBookings@lynfield.school.nz/bookings/ 

Job Vacancies at Lynfield College 
HARD MATERIALS TECHNOLOGY TECHNICIAN 
PERMANENT, PART TIME  |  TERM TIME ONLY | STARTING TUESDAY 31 JANUARY 2023 

We are seeking a motivated Technician for our Hard Materials department. The ideal candidate will have experience in 
the maintenance and repair of equipment and knowledge of the health and safety requirements in the workshop. 
Experience in construction could be an advantage for which extra hours could be negotiated. 

The position would suit a retired tradesperson or ex hard-materials teacher that would enjoy working in a school 
environment. The position is for 15 hours per week, during term time only. Applicants must have New Zealand 
residency. The role is subject to a satisfactory Police check. Please send a cover letter addressed to the Principal and a 
brief CV with two references to: Lee Bullinga, Executive Secretary at jobs@lynfield.school.nz Applications close 12.00 
noon, Friday 4 November 2022. 

TEACHER AIDES / LEARNING ASSISTANTS 
PERMANENT, TERM TIME ONLY | STARTING TUESDAY 31 JANUARY 2023 

We are looking for active, enthusiastic, caring people who have the passion and motivation to work with closely with 
students with learning and behaviour difficulties in our collaborative Learning Support Department. Effective people 
skills, teamwork, initiative, excellent health, a sense of humour and experience working with adolescents is essential. 

Excellent spoken and written English language skills are essential as is IT competency. Applicants must have New Zealand 
residency. The role is subject to a satisfactory Police check. The position is for 31 hours per week, during term time only. 
Please send a cover letter addressed to the Principal and a brief CV with two references to: Lee Bullinga, Executive 
Secretary at jobs@lynfield.school.nz Applications close 12.00 noon, Friday 4 November 2022. 
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